Hello all,

First off, some quick announcements:

Jonathan Katz, a queer art historian/artist/activist is coming to UVM on Monday, October 
22nd. That Monday he will be having a free lunch with students at 12 in the Waterman 
Manor, and a class in 402 Williams at 2:30 (please email Rae [rrosenbe@uvm.edu] if you 
are interested in attending either of these, as there is a maximum number of students 
that can go). Lastly, his lecture is in the Memorial Lounge that night at 5:30, which is 
open to everyone.

Next Wednesday, the 24th, Men Advocating Change will be holding a rally for the White 
Ribbon Campaign at noon. They have asked for two representatives from Free2Be to be 
there, and this opportunity is open to anyone in the club. If you are interested, please 
email Rae at rrosenbe@uvm.edu.

Also, the meeting with the Provost scheduled for this Thursday has been postponed, and is 
hoping to reschedule sometime after TIC. I will send out more details about this as the 
rescheduling becomes more concrete.

Courtesy of the UVM Program Board, gay comic Adam Sank will be featured this Thursday the 
Night Owl Comedy Series. The performance starts at 8pm in Brennan's (in the Davis 
Center), and it is FREE. So come hang out and enjoy some free comedy!

Then, in November, the Flynn Theatre will be featuring a Jewish lesbian comic (either 
Tues, Nov. 6th or Wed, Nov. 7th). They are willing to give us bulk tickets for $18 each. 
We could do this event as a group, or let just let us know if you are interested in 
tickets. If so, please email Rae (rrosenbe@uvm.edu).

And now for the meeting discussion!

In case you missed this week's meeting, Free2Be held a discussion about the Red Cross 
proposal in the SGA in an attempt to address the debates around the issue. The event was 
voted on yesterday, and the motion to ban the Red Cross was not passed (if interested, 
there will continue to be movements against the presence of the Red Cross on campus. I, 
however, do not have the details. If interested, you can email me [smangan@uvm.edu] and I 
can try to find out for you).

Free2Be invited Kesha, the SGA President, to come talk to the club about the debate over 
the presence of the American Red Cross (ARC) on UVM Campus and the history and policies 
that relate to the debate process.

Kesha's talk included:
-the history of the presence of the debate on campus  and where the movement stands now 
(in the past, those who have brought up the issue have faced animosity, even within the 
community)

-the ARC policy is a FDA recommendation (she noted, however, that if the ARC does not 
follow this recommendation, it is likely that the blood from such drives will not be FDA 
approved, thus making it basically useless within the U.S). The ARC has worked to try and 
get the FDA to lower the recommendation to the usual ban time for recommendations (a year 
instead of a lifetime), but has so far been unsuccessful.

-it is important to point out that this debate will be seen as being owned by the queer 
community and while there would hopefully not be backlash no matter the decisions, it 
cannot be guaranteed.

-while the ARC implements this policy, the organization does debate the 'scientific' 
basis of the deferral. Currently, it is possible to scan blood to make sure there are no 
transmittable diseases present in the sample.

-one view is that UVM could use the banning of the ARC as leverage against the FDA, but 
one can also consider that while the ARC could show more support, it is not the ultimate 
culprit.

-one of the problems with the ARC presence on campus has been the behavior and 
sensitivity of the volunteers in campus blood drives. However, it was presented that 
while guidelines for behavior are in place, there may not be enough resources to actively 
enforce these guidelines and trainings.

-there may be better ways to reach the FDA, including contact with VT legislation to 
question the FDA. It might even be possible (even in the future) to work with the ARC 
against the FDA, but to move forward constructively, UVM and the ARC would have to work 
together

-regardless of the outcome, Kesha wants the community to know that she can be seen as a 
resource and is available to help

Next, Collin Quinn (who set up the SGA legislative movement this time around) spoke about 
the issue:
-the ARC following the FDA recommendation violates UVM's COmmon Ground policy, and 
therefore should not be allowed on UVM campus ("we follow their rules, so they should 
follow ours")

Lastly, we have the student discussion about the issue:
-The ARC use of the UVM community violates Common Ground policy, and while we may be 
taking blood away from ARC, it is necessary to be radical in order to reach the FDA and 
to uphold the Common Ground policy

-if people want to give blood, the ARC location off campus is only 1 block away form 
Waterman, so the ARC would not become inaccessible.

-students can talk to the UVM administration in an attempt to further contact with VT 
legislation

-the raising of this issue caused a rapid, brush-fire like reaction, perhaps it happened 
too quickly

-the ARC needs to better monitor their volunteers and employees, and the trainings that 
were discussed with UVM appear to have fallen apart, which may be the fault of UVM 
administrators for not putting pressure on the enforcement of said issue

-in order to change the FDA recommendation, we should use the ARC as our allies, instead 
of alienation

-past efforts to work with the ARC do not seem to have worked or yielded results

-there is already hypocrisy on the UVM campus in regards to Common Ground, so perhaps we 
should be urging UVM administrators to work towards backing policies (not necessarily in 
relation to the ARC, but just in general)

-the policy is not strictly for those who are gay or bi identified men, but includes all 
biological men who have had sex with another man

-writing letters to the FDA might not change anything, and any such change would be slow 
moving; necessary action is needed on the community level in order for changes to happen 
how instead of years from now

In all, the discussion attempted to bring to light the different viewpoints and the wide 
range of the debates in regards to the ARC; thus attempting to show that there is not 
necessarily a unified view of the debate, but rather a multitude of opinions.

On a completely unrelated note:
If you are interested in helping with the planning of either the retreat or the screening 
of Dottie's Magic Pockets, please email either Murdoch (mmcasser@uvm.edu) for the retreat 
or Rae (rrosenbe@uvm.edu) for DMP(Please type in a related subject so that they know what 
the email is about). Thanks!

And that's the end of this week's exciting and cheerful minutes.

Hope everyone enjoys the rest of their week,
Sarah Mangan
Secretary of Free2Be, UVM's student organization

